
JHPO Meeting Minutes  
October 17, 2018 

Katy Pannell mentioned to add an addendum to the September minutes noting that 
Amanda Hubaker was appointed as secretary.   

October 12th Halloween dance (Boo Bash) 
• 90% of the kids in attendance we dressed in costume. 
• There was only 1 incident and it was addressed that night. 
• Did well keeping refreshments out of the gym. 
• Would get more attendance at the winter semi-formal dance if we make it 8th 

grade only.  Something would be planned for 7th only in the spring. 

Book Fair 
• Next week, October 22 – 26th  
• Low on volunteers. 

Craft Show 
• November 10th 
• There is nothing else scheduled district wide that Saturday. 
• Has been brought to the attention of elementary schools and HPI.  They have or 

will ask for volunteers as well. 
• Will be sent out in the next edition of district e-fliers. 
• Set up 

o Friday but when?  We’ll find out closer to the event date what the 
basketball practice schedule is.  That would be the only thing to consider 
as it may go as late as 6 or 7pm. 

• HIPP (Ms. Derr) will have their own table set up to help raise funds.  They are 
undecided if they will sell only what is on hand or if they will take orders after they 
sell out. 

• Currently have 25 – 30 vendors but predict that we will have 30-40 by the event 
date. 

Conferences are next week on October 25th.   
• The teachers are very appreciative of dinner being provided to them on Thursday 

evening. 
• Cherisse is getting sandwich trays from Kroger.  There will be some salads and 

desserts provided.  We are also using left over water, pop, chips and Rice Krispy 
treats from the color run. 



Movie Night 
• The new screen and projector in the auditorium is ok to use for a movie night 

event. 
• There is a possibility of having a movie night for 7th grade only that will take the 

place of the semi-formal dance. 
• Mr. Christie would not need to pick the movie to be shown, but would need to 

approve it. 

Treasurers Report – Katy Pannell 
• Dance deposit and Hot Head (+$24.16) dinner night not included in the report. 
• Color run deposit also not included.  We will not have to write a check to Jacket 

Way for the t-shirts this year.  The money we receive will be less that amount and 
can be deposited.  

• T-shirts should be here and handed out next week. 

Color Run 
• All went well; the times for each grade were good. 
• No problems to speak of. 
• Next year we will need to keep the snack line moving better. 
• Talked of the possibility that we will skip the group photo next year; it seems like 

this is where the biggest potential for problems is. 
• Picture link will be out as soon as the password link is removed by Kohne. 

Box Tops 
• There will be an Ohio State vs. Michigan competition set up again this year 

November 12 – 16th.   
• The principals have agreed to wear the winning team colors Tuesday before 

Thanksgiving break. 

Board and Brush fundraiser is set for November 30th at 6:30pm 

Our next meeting has been moved up a week due to Thanksgiving break.  We will meet 
on November 14th.  

 


